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For the Year ending September 30th, 1913 

ORIGIN AND PURPOSE OF LIBRARY. 

The New York Charity Organization Society, the Associa­
tion for Improving the Condition of the Poor, the New York 
School of Philanthropy and the Russell Sage Foundation have 
maintained, for many years, small but valuable working libraries. 
To meet the needs of the organizations which they served, these 
libraries collected all material possible on charity and allied sub­
jects, and it is to the zeal of these early collectors that the 
credit is due for preserving, in many cases, the continuity of 
valuable sets of reports and proceedings. 

During the past year these libraries have been merged into 
one, to be known as the Russell Sage Foundation Library, and 
already housed in the new building at Lexington Avenue and 
22nd Street. This consol�dation will save all duplication of ef­
fort on the part of the various organizations, and will widen 
the field of usefulness of the Library. The purpose of the Library 
is not to serve simply as a laboratory for the Russell Sage 
Foundation, the New York School of Philanthropy, and the va­
rious charitable organizations; but its aim is to furnish informa­
tion and statistics on the various phases of social work to all who 
are interested. It is open to the public upon presentation by 
the individual of proper credentials. A membership card from 
the New York Public Library or the Brooklyn Public Library 
is accepted as sufficient identification to enable a person to 
borrow books from this Library. Inquiries from those who can­
not visit the Library in person, nor reach it by telephone, are 
encouraged, for it is possible to answer all reasonable requests 
by correspondence, no matter whence they come. 
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